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Minutes of Town Council Meeting
May 12, 2015
Glasgow Public Library
Council Members Present:  Sonny Williams, Roger Funkhouser, Mike Turner, Jeremy Kilgore, Monica Dock.
Absent:  Andrea Bradley (vacation).
Also Present:  Mayor Ruby Clark, Town Manager Bill Rolfe, Administrative Assistant Jane Higginbotham, Town Attorney Tommy Simons.  
Guests Present: Rebecca Joyce with Central Shenandoah Planning District Commission CSPDC), WWTP Supervisor Jeff Rankin, Reese McClanahan, Roberta Lyle, Bobby Hinkle, Billy Davis.
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Ruby Ogden Clark, followed by a brief prayer led by Councilor Jeremy Kilgore.  
Mayor Ruby Ogden Clark called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  
Public Hearing:
Rebecca Joyce with the CSPDC stated the 2006 Comprehensive Plan has been updated.  Ms. Joyce stated she met with the Planning Commission from 2013 – 2015 to work on the updates.  Ms. Joyce stated a Public Input Meeting was held July 17, 2014 and the final draft was finished April 7, 2015.  Ms. Joyce stated all demographics were updated from the 2011 Census.  Mrs. Joyce stated the history of Glasgow and ten (10) maps were updated.  Ms. Joyce stated the transportation portion, which is different because of the requirements from the state plan, were submitted to VDOT for approval.  Ms. Joyce stated there is also a section on future land use for existing land.  Ms. Joyce stated they made recommendations of strategies using public input, etc.
Bobby Hinkle stated he has been on the Planning Commission for twelve years and thanked Town Council for funding CSPDC to assist the Planning Commission with the updating of the Comprehensive Plan.

Public Comment:

None.

Review of Minutes:
Regular Scheduled Meeting April 14, 2015.
Workshop April 23, 2015.

Motion by Mike Turner and Seconded by Monica Dock to approve Town Council Meeting Minutes for April 14, 2015, and Workshop Minutes for April 23, 2015.

Carried unanimous voice vote.

Consideration of Bills:
None.
Committee/Commission Reports:
Communications Committee – Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated the second newsletter should be ready for distribution around May 20, 2015.
Parks and Recreation Committee - Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated he hopes to have the first meeting next week.  Mr. Rolfe stated there are several things they would like to do this year i.e yard sale and “Music in the Park”.

Community Strong – Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated this committee has been coming up with good ideas.  Mr. Rolfe stated there was a good response to the community survey sent out.  Mr. Rolfe stated the main things mentioned from citizens was beautification, recreation for youth.  Mr. Rolfe stated they are now trying to partner with Rockbridge County and the rest of the community to get some of these projects going.
Police Activity Report:

None.
Old Business:

None. 
New Business: 
A.  FY 2015 – 2016 Budget Approval to Advertise – Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated 

 he needs Council’s approval to advertise the proposed budget for FY 2015-2016.  Mr. Rolfe stated there was one (1) correction made to refuse.  Mr. Rolfe stated the Town’s finances are in good standing this year.

B. Revised Chapter 6 and Chapter 20 Approval to Advertise – Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated he needs Council’s approval to advertise to rescind and readopt Chapter 6 and new Chapter 20 of the Town Code.

Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded by Sonny Williams to advertise the proposed budget for FY 2015-2016, and to advertise to rescind and readopt Chapter 6 and new Chapter 20 of the Town Code.

Carried unanimous voice vote.

C. Sold Jeep and Ferris Mower – Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated he wanted to make Town Council aware that the 1996 Jeep Cherokee and Ferris mower were sold on GovDeals.com.  Mr. Rolfe stated the Jeep was sold for $3,023 and the Ferris mower was sold for $1,736.

D. Adoption of Revised Comprehensive Plan 

Motion by Monica Dock and Seconded by Mike Turner to adopt the Revised Comprehensive Plan.

Carried unanimous voice vote.

E. Drawings of Farmers Market – Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated part of the application to the Department of Agriculture requires 8 ½” x 11” drawing.  Mr. Rolfe stated CSPDC has an architect that can do the drawing for $2,500.  Councilor Jeremy Kilgore asked if an architect is required.  Mr. Rolfe stated the drawing needs to be to scale.  Councilor Kilgore asked if this is something someone from the Vo-Tech can do.  Mr. Rolfe stated he will find out if they have and the matter will be tabled until then.

Mayor Ruby Clark stated the Public Hearing will be changed to the next Council meeting on June 9, 2015.  

Regular meeting adjourned at 7:20PM.

Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded by Monica Dock to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel and legal matters.

Voice vote as follows:

M. Dock – Yes

R. Funkhouser - Yes

S. Williams – Yes 
J. Kilgore - Yes                 
M. Turner - Yes 


Whereas, the Town of Glasgow Town Council has convened an executive meeting on this date pursuant to an affirmative recorded vote and in accordance with the provisions of the Virginia Freedom of Information Act; and
Whereas Section 2.2-3711 of the Code of Virginia requires a certification by the Town of Glasgow Town Council that such executive meeting was conducted in conformity with Virginia law;

Now, therefore be it resolved that the Town of Glasgow Town Council hereby certifies that to the best of each member’s knowledge (1) only public business matters lawfully exempted from open meeting requirement by Virginia were discussed in the executive meeting to which this certification resolution applies and (2) only such public business matters as were identified in the motion convening the executive meeting were heard, discussed, or considered by the Town of Glasgow Town Council.
Motion by Roger Funkhouser and Seconded by Mike Turner to leave executive session @ 7:40 PM.

Voice vote as follows:

M. Dock – Yes

R. Funkhouser - Yes

S. Williams – Yes 
J. Kilgore - Yes                 
M. Turner - Yes 


Motion by Roger Funkhouser and Seconded by Mike Turner agreeing that the Council only discussed in the executive session matters identified as the reason for entering said session.

Voice vote as follows:
M. Dock – Yes

R. Funkhouser - Yes

S. Williams - Yes
J. Kilgore - Yes                 
M. Turner - Yes 


Councilor Mike Turner stated Larry Hartwill wants to talk to Council regarding closing the streets in August for a parade.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated he will have to get a permit from VDOT.
Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded by Mike Turner to adjourn.

Carried unanimous voice vote.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.
________________________________________      _____________________________
Mayor                                                                           Clerk
